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Copf Council on Aging Minutes Monday
December 9, 2012 2:30 PM Millville Senior Center

Members in Attendance.
Pam Dean Kobetitsch, Chairman

Diane Lamoureux, Secretary Lori Legere, Vice Chairman
Lois Laflemme, absent Jill Anderson, QOutreach Co-ordinator
Sue Robbins, ahsent Tina Cook, Member total of 4 voting members

Meeting called to Order: Time 2:30 PM
Pledge of Allegiance: All lead by Chairman Pam Dean Kobetitsch
Minutes of Nov. 13, 2019. Motion to accept Lori Legere, seconded by, Tina Caok 4 Ayes motion accepted.

First Order of Business: Chairman Pam Kobetitsch welcomed incoming member for the COA Paul Moore. He has not yet
been sworn in but believes it will happen soon. (note) Paul Moore told Diane that he has been sworn in by the Board of
Selectmen...and that he does not have email...so alf information will be sent by mail to keep him up to date.

Earlier today at the Millville Senior Club Christmas Luncheon sponsered by the COA, Chairman Pam Kobetitsch swore in
the Officers of the Millville Senior Club. President Marcel Laplume, Vice-President Leo Gauthier, Treasurer Marge
Keegan, and Secretary Diane Lamoureux. Thank you, Pam, for a job professionally done, and for printing each member
documents of the event!

First discussion of the COA was the status of work done by JH! Construction on the skirting of the back of the building and
future work already requested. Lori Legere will be in touch with John Scungio and will invite him to the next COA Board
meeting on Wednesday January 15, 2020 at 5:30 pm at the Miilville Senior Center.

Jill mentioned she submitted a request for a Website Grant in case we are interested in doing this. Tina Cook volunteered
to receive the training that come with grant. The training is through the MCOA website program! This is exciting news
and hopefully this will help us keep in touch with more information to be shared with our seniors and others!

Cultural Council Grant status is still unknown...hopefully we will hear soon, for the pasitive!

Noting the help of Pam, Tina, Jill, and Lori Remillard...we agree we need to do something about janitorial work for the
Millville Senior Center. We will discuss this in January. '

Budget report not available at this meeting, hopefully ready for January!

Chief Landry wants fo install a drug box for our seniors fo use to dispose of unneeded prescriptions inside the Millvilie
Senior Center for their safety. The Chief will empty and dispose of the contents each month. A motion was made by Lori
Legere, seconded by Tina Cook to allow Chief Landry to do this, vote taken 5 Ayes Accepted. Status unknown!

Jili Anderson mention that the Fire and Safety Co. is working under the Encore name and will oversee what we need.

Chairman Pam Kobetitsch addressed the status of the Friends of the Miliville Seniors as stilt being investigated. Seems
like the Officers of this Committee only need to get together and choose a bank to open an account, all together! Status
still pending. '

» Jillis still in need of drivers for the Van. Will investigate possible training for future drives with other COA’s.

» Needed someone who will shovel the walkways to the center...the plows only drive through, do not shovel. Will
ask for volunieers.
Bingo's are the first Thursday of the month at 1:00 pm
Movies suggested 1 per month possible on Thursdays or Monday afternoons...whenever Tim Labonte is
available, will ask membership...February may be the first movie of the year...title unknown at this time.

e Diane Lamoureux mentioned that the Millville Paint Class will be starting in January on designated Meonday
aftemnoons from 12:30 to 3:30. If interested in painting please call Diane. Will post paintings in advance.

Motion to adjoun Tina Cook, second by Lois Laflamme, 4 Ayes Adjourned 3:45 pm.
Respecifuily submitted: Dianq L.amoureux, Secretary, Minutes December 24, 2019
Motion to Accept Lopy | eQer f Second Tino Lrsk 4 Aves *  Nays
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No email
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